
April 23, 2021 
 
The Honorable Peter A. DeFazio   The Honorable Sam Graves 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
House Committee on Transportation   House Committee on Transportation 
and Infrastructure     and Infrastructure 
2165 Rayburn House Office Building  2164 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman DeFazio and Ranking Member Graves:  
 
I am requesting funding for Hall Boulevard Safety and Active Transportation Improvements in 
the surface transportation reauthorization legislation.  
 
The project sponsor for this project is the City of Tigard and the project is located at Hall 
Boulevard/OR Route 141 at Fanno Creek Trail, in Tigard, Oregon 97106. 
 
The funding is designated for design and construction of an improved Fanno Creek Regional 
Trail roadway crossing, and two new pedestrian and bicycle bridges across Fanno Creek to 
support safe and comfortable travel separated from vehicles.  
 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars and is anticipated to have the following 
benefits: improved safety for all travel modes; reduced reliance on single occupancy vehicle 
travel; and improved access to public services through a mix of commercial, employment, and 
multi-family residential areas, including low-income housing. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 

Suzanne Bonamici 
Member of Congress  


